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Question:  

 

Given the significant and varied delays on ACAT assessments will the Department consider 

backdating priority to the date consumers are referred for an assessment, not the date they are 

approved for a package?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

No. A consumer’s place in the national prioritisation queue for a home care package is based 

on the date they were approved for care (at a specific level) and their priority for home care 

services, both of which are determined through a comprehensive assessment from an Aged 

Care Assessment Team. This approach was designed in collaboration with the sector. There 

are no plans to change these legislative requirements, as outlined in the Aged Care Act 1997. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


